






Miss BL Wicklow - PPV Operator Registration Variation 

The Secretary advised that the applicant wished to vary her operator registration under Part "A" of 
the Register of Public Passenger Vehicles through the addition of a Private Hire minibus and an 
operating centre. He added that the new operating centre was identified in the application as 9 
Cullyn Path, Anagh Coar. 

Miss Wicklow was already in the room as a result of attending the private meeting immediately 
preceding the meeting held in public. She elected to give evidence under oath. Mr MK Rycraft was 
also in the room following the private meeting but he remained purely as an observer. 

Miss Wicklow stated that she had received an increasing number of requests from wheelchair 
customers, both directly and in conjunction with a Douglas service provider, and she currently wasn't 
able to service these. She added that 9 Cullyn Path has a designated car parking space and she had 
obtained permission from the occupier to use it as an operating centre. 

Miss Wicklow was asked about the financial impact of operating an extra vehicle. She confirmed 
that she would still have sufficient financial resources to maintain her transport undertaking even 
with the extra burden of an additional vehicle. She added that the minibus would perform regular 
private hire work until a contract could be organised for it operate as a WAV. 

The Committee unanimously agreed to approve the application. 

Miss Wicklow and Mr Rycraft left meeting at 14:48. 

Mr SJ Leech - PPV Operator Registration Variation 

The Secretary reminded the Committee that it had considered an application from Mr Leech to vary 
both his operator registration and 529 Service Licence at the 14th February 2023 meeting. 

Mr Leech wanted to vary his operator registration under Part "A" of the Register of Public Passenger 
Vehicles through the addition of the right to operate three Section 29 Ply for Hire vehicles of up to 
eight passenger seats in the North West District. The RTLC had received notification from Terry's 
Taxis of an intention to surrender its 529 Service Licence provided that Mr Leech's application was 
approved by the RTLC. Should the application be approved it would not result in any extra Ply for 
Hire vehicles being able to operate in the North West District. 

The 529 Service Licence variation had been approved but not the operator registration variation as 
Mr Leech had yet to apply for sufficient operating centres to allow for the increase in PPVs. 

The Secretary said that Mr Leech had applied for two new operating centres to accommodate the 
new vehicles in the North West District: 

• 15 Peveril Road, Peel

• Flat 4, 1-3 Elm Drive, Onchan

As a result Committee unanimously agreed to approve the application of Mr Leech to vary his 
operator registration. 

Urgent Matters as Approved by the Chair 

There were no other urgent matters that had not previously been discussed. As a result, the meeting 
closed at 15:00. 

The minutes were signed by the Chair
Mr G Curphey on 18th April 2023
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Noel Capewell 
Secretary 
Road Transport Licensing Committee 
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